NOTES

TO: Honorable Mayo¥and City Council Members
FROM: Ann E. Wil ity Manager
DATE: May 25, 2022

SUBJECT: Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

1. A memo from Don Octigan, Director of Recreation and Parks, regarding demolition of the
old outdoor pool
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Find yourself in good company®

To: Ann Wall, City Manager

From: Don Octigan, Director of Recreation and Parks Z2°
Date: May 25, 2022

Re: Demolition of the Old Outdoor Pool

The City of Greenville Recreation and Parks Department plans to dedicate the Greenville Outdoor Aquatic Center
on June 3, 2022. Opening the new pool this summer allows staff to proceed with demolition of the old outdoor
pool located at Guy Smith Park which is approximately 50 years old.

After a competitive bid process, Corbett Clearing & Demolition, LLC was selected to perform the work for a price
of $47,750. The site will be cleared, graded, and seeded. The existing parking lot will remain to allow for parking
at sporting events. In addition, a portion of the metal roofing material on the old bathhouse will be used to
improve the roof of the Prep Field scores tower.

The demolition, which is to be completed by the end of June, will not impact any programming or other services
taking place in the park.

Please let me know if there are any questions.

cc: Michael Cowin, Deputy City Manager
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